June 8 2021 RE. SH5 Tarukenga to Ngongotahā safety and roundabout improvements – project update
 
Detour route`
The Western Road detour has been in place for over two weeks and we thank everyone for their patience while this is in place. 
 
We have been monitoring traffic and speed has been an issue along State Highway 5 (SH5) and Western Road, so the 30km/h section on Western Road has been extended. This is to slow traffic down sooner, before arriving at the temporary roundabout in Ngongotahā. We are also reviewing the temporary roundabout on SH5 so it’s safe for people to turn into Western Road. 
 
We will continue to monitor traffic and may do further adjustments. If you have any concerns, please let Allen or me know. 
 
At the roundabout
The team are focussed on relocating services, in particular stormwater and water mains. The next step will be forming the base layers of the road around the roundabout. Truck and trailers will be hauling in metal for these layers and we ask people to take extra care while the large loads are coming in/out of the site. After the base layers have been formed, we’ll seal the road.
The new roundabout is expected to be opened in August however we will go back later in the year to lay the final pavement.
 
SH5 acceleration/slip lane
We’re working further up SH5 on the acceleration lane, stabilising the ground and later this week sealing (hopefully tomorrow). The sealing is weather dependent - the ideal temperature for this activity is around 12-15 degrees, so this work may move.
 
As always, please feel free to contact Allen or me if you have any questions or concerns.
 
Kind regards
 
Steve Cox
Principal Project Manager - Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency
Mobile: 027 207 4042
Email: connectrotorua@nzta.govt.nz
 
Allen Scholtz
Engineers Representative – Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency 
Mobile: 029 227 1913  
Email: allen.scholtz@nzta.govt.nz 
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